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Dear Geneva Parents, Students and Community Members,

While the State of Ohio does not have a confirmed case of COVID-19 caused by the
Coronavirus, as a school district, we are aware of the concerns in the public. The well being
of your child's health and safety is a priority and we are committed to doing our best to
minimize the spread of any illnesses.

Geneva Area City Schools will closely monitor all of the recommendations being made by
the United States Centers for Disease Control (CDC), the Ohio Department of Health and
the Ashtabula County Health Department. If the district becomes aware of any students or
staff members with a confirmed case of this virus, we will follow the guidelines of the Ohio
Department of Health and we will notify our staff, parents and guardians.

Employees of the Geneva Area City School District will remain diligent in their efforts to
reinforce proper precautions and procedures with students to limit the spread of germs.
Attendance at all buildings will be reviewed daily to track potential issues. We will do our
best to get detailed information from our families so we can properly account for the reason
for a student’s absence. We will work closely with our personnel to make certain that
common areas and high traffic areas are properly cleaned.

The Ohio Department of Health has recommended the following to minimize illnesses of
any kind including the flu and COVID-19 virus.

e Wash your hands often with soap and water for at least 20 seconds. If soap and
water are not available, use an alcohol-based hand sanitizer of at least 70% alcohol.
Avoid touching your eyes, nose and mouth with unwashed hands.

Avoid close contact with people who are sick.

Stay home when you are sick.

Cover your cough or sneeze with a tissue, then throw the tissue in the trash.
Clean and disinfect frequently touched objects and surfaces.

Avoid shaking hands, especially with those that appear ill.

If you or a family member begin to show signs of any respiratory illness, please contact
your healthcare provider and inform them of your symptoms. Your healthcare professional
will provide recommendations on how you should care for yourself and others.

Thank you for your support during this stressful and difficult time in our community. The
health of cur students, staff and families is important and we will do all that we can to
maintain a healthy environment. We will publish any updates on the district's website under



“District News"on the main page. You can also visit the CDC to find updated information at:
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncoviindex.html and at the Ohio Department of
Health's website at: https://odh.goviwps/portal/gov/iodh/home.

Best wishes,

?WJ%L’T——-

Eric M. Kujala
Superintendent
Geneva Area City Schools



